
‭Waterloo Community Unit School District No. 5‬
‭Director of Technology‬

‭DATE:  February 24, 2025‬

‭TO:      Mr. Charron, Superintendent‬
‭Waterloo School District Board of Education‬

‭FROM: Mr. Nick Hergenroeder, Director of Technology‬

‭Technology Board Report‬

‭Zahnow Renovation Technology Completion‬

‭All technology-related work for the Zahnow renovation has been successfully completed. The‬

‭updated infrastructure and devices are now fully operational.‬

‭Email Phishing Awareness Campaign‬

‭A district-wide email phishing campaign was conducted to assess staff awareness and security‬

‭readiness. The results have been analyzed, and a tutorial is being developed to provide‬

‭targeted training and best practices for staff.‬

‭Technology Inventory for 2025-2026‬

‭The technology inventory for the 2025-2026 school year is currently underway. This process‬

‭ensures accurate tracking of all devices and resources for budgeting and planning.‬

‭State Testing Preparations‬

‭In preparation for this year’s state testing, my team is updating Chromebooks to ensure they‬

‭have the latest operating system and required testing applications. This proactive approach‬

‭helps maintain a smooth and efficient testing experience for students and staff.‬
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